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To the members of the House Committee on Judiciary, 

 

I am adamantly opposed to HB2005 on the grounds it is a violation of the American 

tradition of the craft of making firearms. 

 

Since before this country was a country, people have been crafting their own firearms 

and it was essential during the American Revolution.  The founders believed in the 

right of Americans to defend against enemies foreign and domestic and the 

individual’s right and ability to make firearms for such a defense. 

 

HB2005, if enacted, would create new criminals immediately of people who were law-

abiding citizens before the passage of this bill.  It is imperative to keep this bill from 

moving forward for a full vote of the House or the Senate.  It would be best for this bill 

to die in your committee.    

 

HB2005 violates the basic premise of the Second Amendment and the Right to Bear 

Arms.  There should be no infringements on how a law-abiding individual attains a 

lawful firearm, even if that firearm is made by that individual, or another individual to 

sell or transfer.   

 

Vote no on HB2005.    

 


